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10/10/25 
Autumn Term 1 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

 

What a busy week it has been, including a termly visit from one of our school advisers. She 

was so impressed with the children; their attitudes, politeness and eagerness to talk about 

their learning. She recognised the hard work of the staff and children in continuing to 

ensure that Langtree is a good school where children make great progress and achieve well 

as well as having access to many sporting, art and music opportunities so well done to all.  

 
We thank you for your ongoing support of the school and your child/ren. Remember, if you have a 

concern, idea or question, please contact us via families@langtree-school.org straight away so we can 

work with you to support the best outcomes for the children.  

 

 
 

 

Please follow the link for your child’s home learning 

https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/home_learning/695825  

 

 

 

Executive Head Teacher 
Melanie Smallwood 
Head of School  
Sarah Rushworth 

 

mailto:admin@langtree.devon.sch.uk
mailto:families@langtree.devon.sch.uk
mailto:families@langtree-school.org
https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/home_learning/695825


   

 

   

 

Please see below important dates and information that you may find useful. 
 

W/C 

12/9/25  

Swimming for year 3 & 5 10 sessions 

Dates of lessons:  

12th, 19th, 26th, September  

3rd 10th, 17th October  

7th, 14th 21st 28th November 

15/10/25 Harvest Festival in the Parish Hall – Hall will be open to parents at 2.15pm and performance at 

2.30pm 

16/10/25  Construction club cancelled due to staff training  

24/10/25 Last day of school for ½ term  

3/11/25 First day back  

7/11/25 PTA Halloween party  

13/11/25 Tempest – School Photos 

21/11/25 Flu immunisations 

21/11/25 Children in Need (School council to arrange) 

24/11/25 Parent Consultations week 

27/11/25 -

18/12/25 

Advent assemblies with Rev Warren/Rev Catherine 

8/12/25 Christmas performance Parish Hall 2.30pm 

10/12/25 Christingle  

17/12/25 Christmas dinner 

19/12/25 Last day of term  

ay 23rd July 

 

Please see the Autumn 2025 menu on the school website or here. 

 
 

Apply for Primary School Places 

The portal for applications for Primary School places is now OPEN, until 15/1/26. If your child is 

heading into reception in September 2026, please get your application in before the closing date 

above. 

 

Admissions to Year 7 for September 2026 

The application system to apply for Year 7 in September 2026 opens on 1 September 2025. Apply 

online at the Citizens Portal.  The closing date is on 31 October each year.  Further details can be 

found at Apply for a secondary place - Children, families and education 

 

https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/school_meals_/628120
https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/en?ReturnUrl=%2FCCSCitizenPortal_LIVE%2F
https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/en?ReturnUrl=%2FCCSCitizenPortal_LIVE%2F
https://www.devon.gov.uk/children-families-education/education/school-admissions/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place/


   

 

   

 

Admissions to Reception Year at Primary/Infant Schools and Year 3 at Junior Schools 

The application system to apply for a reception place at primary/infant schools and year 3 at junior 

schools in September 2026 opens on 15 November 2025.  The closing date is 15 January 2026.  

Further details can be found at Apply for a reception or year 3 place at a primary school 

Useful Links and Information: 

Here are some useful links that may assist you with your query 

In Year Admission Information - Apply for an in-year place - Education and Families (devon.gov.uk) 

School Catchment Area Checker - School designated (catchment) areas - Education and Families 

(devon.gov.uk) 

Admission Advice for international arrivals Admission advice for international arrivals - Education and 

Families (devon.gov.uk) 

Guide to School Appeals   School admission appeals - Children, families and education 

School Term Dates  School term dates - Education and Families (devon.gov.uk) 

School Admissions Team Telephone – 0345 155 1019 (Education Helpline) 

 

Harvest Festival 

The Harvest Festival will take place in the Parish Hall at 2.30pm. Parents/carers may arrive from 

2.15pm. Children will be taken back to their classes afterwards so that we can safely hand them back 

to you at the gates/doors as usual. There will then be the opportunity to look at their artwork and 

enjoy a drink and biscuit in the school hall. 

 

 
 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/children-families-education/education/school-admissions/apply-for-a-primary-school-place/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-for-an-in-year-place#:~:text=The%20majority%20of%20schools%20in%20Devon%20participate%20in,of%20the%20form%20to%20be%20sent%20to%20you.
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/school-designated-areas
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/school-designated-areas
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/admission-advice-international-arrivals
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/admission-advice-international-arrivals
https://www.devon.gov.uk/children-families-education/education/school-admissions/school-admission-appeals/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/school-term-dates


   

 

   

 

PE Days 

All year groups will have P.E on Friday  

Years 3 and 5 will be swimming on a Friday afternoon. 

Reception will be joining nursery for P.E and outdoor play on Friday  

All children can come to school in P.E kit on a Friday including those who are swimming. 

Years 2-6 will all have some outdoor PE (in addition to swimming) on Fridays. Please can you ensure 

that your child has a waterproof coat, change of clothes and shoes on Fridays. 

 

 

Reporting absences  

If your child is absent please phone the school office before 9.15am everyday your child in not in 

school.  In the event we are unable to answer please leave an answer phone message. Thank you. 

 

 

Flu Immunisations – 21st November 

All children in Reception-Year 6 are offered the Flu Immunisation. Please complete the form in the 

email that has been sent out to opt in.  

 

 

School dinners 

New menu Autumn/winter menu starting on November 3rd   

Please book your child/ren meals via the online school money app. If you are having any problems, 

please contact the office as soon as possible. The teachers are unable to book your child/ren lunch. 

The kitchen manager will use the data on the school money app to provide lunch for them. If your 

child/ren is not booked in this could result in your child not having what they would like for lunch. As 

meals are cooked to order. If you have forgotten to book your child/ren meal, please contact the 

office asap. Reminder if your child has moved into year 3 this September then you will need to now 

pay unless you are entitled to free school meals. 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 
 

 
 



   

 

   

 

After school Club and breakfast club  

The children has been very busy in both of these clubs.  

Play dough, making animals with adding the googly eyes for a great effect. Lego challenges of the 

highest tower which as you can see was extremely high. Chrome books are the highlight of the week 

where the children can play on TT rock stars.  

If you would like to book your child into either club please book via the school money app. The cost 

for After school club is £4 and breakfast club is £3.50   

 

 
 

 

 

Come along to our Afterschool Club to be a published artist! 
Our after school club has been given the fantastic opportunity by Young Artists to create some 

beautiful masterpieces to be published in a new book. 

The theme this term is Food Friends, where we get to make any character we like as long as it 

involves food. 

 

We can create a football playing banana, a horse riding gherkin or a cupcake superhero the choice is 

yours! 

 

So why not come along and join our after school activities and even become a published artist! 

 

 

Lateness 

Just a reminder that your child must be settled into class ready for lessons to start at 9.05am. The 

gates open at 8.45am to allow time for this. Regular lateness can have a significant impact on your 

child's learning and contributes towards unauthorised absence. If this is something you are finding 

difficult, please get in touch with us so we can help support you to find a solution. We are always here 

ready to listen. 

We also understand that sometimes unpredictable events may cause delays. In these instances, 

please contact the school as soon as you are able. 

 

 



   

 

   

 

Halloween Party 

The PTA are putting on a Halloween party in the school hall on the Friday 7th November if you wish 

for your child to come along, please book on school money.  

• 3.45pm- 4.30pm Acorns and Oak The children will need to bring their spooky costumes to 

school in a bag clearly labelled and will be able to change after school ready for the teacher to 

take them to the hall. (No Halloween costumes to be worn throughout the school day) Pick up 

will be from the office. Please be patient as we sign out your child on collection. If someone 

else is picking your child up please let the office know asap 

• 4.45pm-5.30pm Beech and Sycamore. Drop office is at the office. Children will be signed in. 

Again, collection is from the office. Please be patient as we sign out your child on collection. If 

someone else is picking your child up please let the office know asap 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

PTA 

Langtree Community school Parent & Teacher Association (PTA)  

Would you be able to commit some time to become a part of the School PTA... 

Raising money for the school, to improve things for our children through various fund raising events 

and grant applications. We couldn’t achieve this without the support of the parents and families of 

the children so thank you all for your ongoing support. 

Anyone can join the PTA, please speak to Miss Wildern in the office or anyone on the PTA. The more 

people we have the more the support we can share between each other.  

We work with school to see what they have on their wish list for funds to be used on. 

The funds raised have gone towards- 

• New footballs and netballs. Also new balls for games trolley, 3 new large chalk boards and a 

new tuff tray for playtime. 

• X6 ear defenders, X6 lcd drawing pads, X5 liquid motion sensory times. 

• Compost for school gardening boxes. 

• Leavers Hoodies for Year 6. 

As well as many other amazing class items. 

 

Thank you so much for your ongoing support 

 

 

 Torrington Library activities over October half-term 

 
 

 

Have a great weekend 


